
  

  

 

 

Dear Neighbor, 

  

I’d like to thank everyone who has expressed their support to me in the last 

few weeks for passage of Blair’s Law (House Bill 1568) that I have re-

introduced to make celebratory gunfire and any other unjustified discharge of 

firearms with criminal negligence within or into city limits a serious state 

offense. 

  

I’d like to particularly thank the Joint Government Affairs Committee of the 

Grandview and South Kansas City Chambers of Commerce for including 

passage of Blair’s Law in its top 2022 recommended state legislative 

priorities.  Its passage also is supported by the City of KCMO and the 

Kansas City Police Department. 

  

Several persons who have contacted me in support of this life-saving 

legislation named after 11-year-old Blair Shanahan Lane who died after 

being struck here by celebratory gunfire on July 4, 2011, told me they 

were in fear for their safety and the safety of their families due to the 

large amount of celebratory gunfire in their neighborhoods during the 

late evening hours of New Year’s Eve and the wee morning hours of 

New Year’s Day. 

  

Others asked me if this is just a problem in KCMO or is it also a problem in 

other cities in our area.  Unfortunately, this dangerous and irresponsible 

behavior also threatens public safety in other area cities. 

  

https://house.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2924403a5e860748acbcee01d&id=fc8a02df42&e=a249ae3ec5


Grandview Police Chief Charles Iseman recently responded to an inquiry on 

my behalf that despite his department distributing flyers at major apartment 

complexes in his city urging people not to engage in celebratory gunfire and 

posting this message on social media, complaints about celebratory gunfire 

were up during this holiday, and residents of four homes reported their 

homes were hit by bullets. 

  

When responding to one incident, officers found over 30 shell casings 

nearby. 

  

Fortunately, unlike KCMO where two persons required hospital treatment 

after being hit by celebratory gunfire this holiday, nobody in Grandview 

reported being struck by a stray bullet. 

  

I had added this legislation by amendment to another bill during the 2021 

session of the General Assembly which passed the House overwhelmingly 

and was recommended for passage without dissent by a Senate committee, 

but time ran out before the legislation could be voted on by the full Senate. 

   

I am already talking to legislators in both parties this session to assure this 

life-saving legislation continues to have strong bipartisan support. 

 

If anyone would like to contact me about legislation they would like me to 

introduce or support or legislation they would like me to oppose, please 

email me at Mark.Sharp@house.mo.gov.   

 

Email is probably the best way to reach my office.  If you are unable to 

quickly reach me, my legislative aide Kaylee Bauer is ready to help you. 

 

Please scroll down to read about other state government matters and 

important upcoming local events.  

 

Feel free to forward this newsletter to your friends and family who might 

want to know the latest news about what is happening in state 

government and about important local events. Be safe and God bless. 

 

 

Yours in Service, 

Mark A. Sharp 

mailto:Mark.Sharp@house.mo.gov
mailto:kaylee.bauer@house.mo.gov


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
  

  

  

  

I attended the January 10 South Kansas City Alliance meeting to hear 

Negro Leagues Baseball Museum (NLBM) President Bob Kendrick 

describe the commemorative coins (examples shown here) to honor the 

founding of the Negro National League at the Paseo YMCA that went on 

sale by the U.S. Mint beginning January 6.  The coins can be ordered 

online at www.usmint.govfor discounted introductory prices, and the 

Museum gets a portion of each sale.  I also explained to the audience 

https://house.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2924403a5e860748acbcee01d&id=72d803c4ee&e=a249ae3ec5


how they can order the special NLBM Missouri license plates to raise 

statewide awareness of the Museum and funds for its operation that 

were authorized by legislation sponsored by Senator Barbara Anne 

Washington that I handled in the House.  Please call or email me for 

more information on ordering the plates or an order form or contact the 

Museum. 
  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

WEEKLY CAPITOL UPDATE 

Friday, January 14th, 2022 

 

 

CONGRESSIONAL REDISTRICTING BILL ADVANCES 

  

On an 8-3 party-line vote, a House committee on Jan. 12 approved a 

Republican plan to redraw Missouri’s eight congressional districts to reflect 

population shifts shown by the 2020 U.S. Census that took place over the 

prior decade. 

  

The full House of Representatives is expected to debate the bill Jan. 18, with 

the intent of advancing it to the Senate as soon as it passes the House. 

  

Lawmakers must have new congressional districts in place before 

candidate filing for the Aug. 2 primary elections opens on Feb. 22. 

  

Normally, redistricting would have been completed during the 2021 

legislative session. However, since the pandemic resulted in the detailed 

Census data needed for the task not being made available to states until last 

fall – and the governor’s refusal to call a special session on the subject – the 

task was delayed until now. 



  

Even if lawmakers pass the redistricting bill by the deadline, the governor 

would have to sign it into law before the deadline, and it would require an 

emergency clause in order to take effect as soon as the governor signs it. 

Without one, pursuant to the state constitution, the bill wouldn’t take effect 

regardless of when the governor signs it until Aug. 28, weeks after the 

primaries. 

  

Approving an emergency clause in the House might prove particularly 

difficult if redistricting remains a partisan issue since it takes a two-thirds 

vote of the entire membership to approve one, and due to several 

resignations Republicans are one vote short of the 109 votes required in the 

163-member House. 

  

Not only would an emergency clause require the support of two-thirds 

majorities of the entire membership in both branches of the legislature, it is 

questionable whether one is even constitutionally allowed under the 

circumstances. 

  

Rather than something lawmakers can add to a bill at their discretion as 

a matter of convenience, or even out of practical necessity, the state 

constitution permits emergency clauses only when “necessary for the 

immediate preservation of the public peace, health or safety.” As a 

result, it isn’t certain congressional redistricting meets that standard. 

  

Missouri’s congressional delegation currently consists of six Republicans 

and two Democrats, all who represent districts considered relatively safe for 

their respective parties. House Bill 2117 likely would preserve that partisan 

split. 

  

However, some Republican lawmakers have advocated making major 

changes in our area’s 5th Congressional District currently held by 

Representative Emanuel Cleaver in an attempt to secure a 7-1 Republican 

congressional delegation. 

  

However, Republican legislative leaders generally have resisted that idea 

since it would require moving areas with mainly Republican voters from 

surrounding districts into the 5th District and transferring areas with mainly 

Democratic voters from the 5th to surrounding districts. Such a move could 



easily backfire and cost Republicans seats over the 10-year life of the plan.   

  

  

KC PUBLIC SCHOOLS REGAIN FULL ACCREDITATION 

  

The Missouri State Board of Education voted unanimously on Jan. 11 to 

immediately restore full accreditation to the Kansas City Public Schools. In 

making its decision, the Board cited improved academic performance by 

students, better instructional systems and stability in the district’s leadership. 

  

“This is an opportunity to commend the really great things happening in 

KCPS,” Board President Charlie Shields said. “While this is clearly a 

significant step in the right direction, KCPS and its leaders still have 

work to do and must ensure this momentum continues in the district.” 

  

The Kansas City district initially lost its accreditation in 2000 but made 

sufficient improvements to achieve provisional accreditation in 2002. The 

district again lost its accreditation in 2011 before regaining the provisional 

designation in 2014, a status it had maintained ever since. 

  

  

NET STATE GENERAL REVENUE UP SO FAR IN FY 2022 

  

Net state general revenue collections for the first half of the 2022 fiscal year 

which began July 1 were up 4.7% compared to the same period in FY 2021, 

going from $5.44 billion last fiscal year to $5.7 billion this fiscal year, 

according to data provided by the Missouri Division of Budget & Planning. 

  

Robust sales tax collections helped contribute to a strong December, 

which saw net general revenue increase 31.9% compared to December 

2020, going from $904.3 million in 2020 to $1.19 billion in 2021. Sales tax 

revenue increased 35% in December 2021 compared to December 2020. 

  

Although corporate income tax revenue was up 9.9% for the month 

compared to the prior year, individual income tax collections decreased 

4.5%. 

  

Through the first five months of FY 2022, net general revenue collections 

had been down 0.7% compared to FY 2021. 



  

Thanks to the December rebound, achieving an overall growth in net state 

general revenue for the first half of this fiscal year is all the more impressive 

given that collections were skewed upward in early FY 2021 since the 

deadline for filing income tax returns in 2020 was pushed from April 15 to 

July 15 drastically increasing income tax collections in early FY 2021. 

  

  

  

  
  

  

  



 



  

  

  

  

  



  

  

  



  

  

MONDAY, JANUARY 17TH 
6:00 PM 

Metropolitan Missionary Baptist 
Church 

2310 E Linwood Blvd, KCMO 64109 



or ONLINE 
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South KC Mobile Food Pantries 

  

Many families in south Kansas City are being forced to rely on community food 

pantries such as Community Assistance Council’s to have enough to eat. 

 

Fortunately, Harvesters (the community food network) brings the semi-truck that 

serves as its mobile food pantry to seven sites in south Kansas City monthly to 

distribute fresh produce and other healthy food to families in need.  The sites 

are: 

 

Center School District, 8701 Holmes Rd., from 9 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. as long as 

food is left on the first Saturday of the month.  Persons should drive through the 

bus parking lot to the district warehouse.  The event is sponsored by Three 

Trails Community church in partnership with the Center School District. (There 

will be no pantry in January.) 

 

Center District Warehouse,  8701 Holmes Rd., from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 

the second Friday of each month. Persons should go to the entrance to the 

Center Administrative Office and drive through the bus parking lot to the 

warehouse where volunteers will load the food. Persons should take the Troost 

Ave exit. The event is sponsored by the Center Education Foundation in 

partnership with the Center School District. 

 

Evangel Church, 1414 E. 103rd St., from 7 to 8:30 a.m. the second Saturday of 

the month.  Persons may remain in their vehicles, and food will be brought to 

them. 

 

United Believers Community Church, 5600 E. 112th Terr., with vehicles lining 

up at 8:30 a.m. and contactless food distribution running from 9  to 11 a.m. the 

third Wednesday of the month.  

 

Ruskin High School, 7000 E. 111th St., from 4 to 5:30 p.m. the third Thursday 

of the month.  Vehicles should line up on Ruskin Way on the east side of the 

school, and staff and students will load the food when vehicles reach the school. 



 

Colonial Presbyterian Church, 9500 Wornall Rd., with registration beginning 

at 8 a.m. and food distribution running from about 8:30 to 10 a.m. on the third 

Saturday of the month.  Families are asked to bring two cardboard boxes for 

volunteers to put the food in. 

 

Red Bridge United Methodist Church, 636 E. 117th St., from 2:30 to 3:30 p.m. 

on the fourth Friday of the month in the church parking lot. 
  

  

  

  

 

 

 

  
 

State Representative Mark A. Sharp 

Missouri House of Representatives 

Room 102-BA 

201 W Capitol Ave 

Jefferson City, Mo 65101 

Phone  

573-751-9469 

Email 

mark.sharp@house.mo.gov 

Please don't hesitate to contact me 

with any feedback, questions or ideas! 
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